
Ferndale  Chapter  No.  23  –
April 2025
Hello sisters and brothers, here we are launching our first
newsletter in a super long time. On March 8th some members
traveled to Crescent City to present our sister Jean Galatioto
her 50-year pin. The travel is about 100 miles up the coast
and she was most appreciative that we came to their Masonic
Center to present. She is a member that consolidated with
Ferndale chapter from Del Norte. Her daughters were there to
present the pin and award the certificate. I was unable to
attend but was told it was a beautiful afternoon. We don’t see
those  members  as  often  as  we  would  like  but  totally
understand.

The 12th of March brought our stated meeting where we honored
the Ruths of our district and our DGD Helene Nicholson. Who
just happens to be our Ruth. Every month our WM and WP are
honoring a star point. We didn’t have much business to attend
to, we discussed our WGM and WGP official visit next month. We
are very much looking forward to it. Next month we will also
be honoring Esther and the flowers Daisy and sweet peas. Dress
is business professional. Refreshments at 6:45,
meeting at 7:30

Until Next Time,
Always be Humble and Kind!

Patti Cady PM
Elizabeth Carte-Lorig WM
Larry Nicholson WP
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